

## COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

## DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Street address: 1111 E. Main Street, Suite 1400, Richmond, Virginia 23219

Mailing address: P.O. Box 1105, Richmond, Virginia 23218

www.deq.virginia.gov

David K. Paylor Director

September 27, 2018

Mr. Brian Clauto Senior Environmental Coordinator EQT Corporation 555 Southpointe Blvd, Suite 200 Canonsburg, PA 15317

Transmitted electronically to: <u>BClauto@eqt.com</u>

Re: Mountain Valley Pipeline LLC

Project Location: MVP LY-035 Plans (Supportive Ancillary Areas)

DEQ SWM #: MVP-18-04

Erosion and Sediment Control (ESC) and Stormwater Management (SWM) Plans

Dear Mr. Clauto:

Matthew J. Strickler Secretary of Natural Resources

The Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) received combined Stormwater Management and Erosion & Sediment Control Plans for supportive ancillary areas identified as MVP LY-035 on July 31, 2018 and revised plans received on September 21, 2018.

The plans received September 21, 2018 are found to be in accordance with the Virginia Stormwater Management Act and Regulations and the Virginia Erosion and Sediment Control Law and Regulations and are approved. This approval authorizes MVP to begin land disturbing activities consistent with these plans. No modifications, updates or additions may be made to the approved Plans without obtaining prior approval from DEQ. Additionally, approval of the ESC and SWM Plans does not relieve the owner and/or operator of complying with all other federal, state, or local laws and regulations.

As provided by Rule 2A:2 of the Supreme Court of Virginia, you have thirty (30) days from the date you received this decision within which to appeal this decision by filing a notice of appeal in accordance with the Rules of the Supreme Court of Virginia with the Director, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality.

Mountain Valley Pipeline, LLC DEQ SWM #: MVP-18-04 September 27, 2018 Page 2

It is the responsibility of the owner and/or operator to ensure that the project is constructed in accordance with the approved Plans and accompanying specifications. Upon completion of the project, the owner and/or operator will be required to submit construction record drawings for all permanent stormwater management facilities (i.e., post-development best management practices) constructed in accordance with the approved Plans.

Please contact Mr. Benjamin Leach at 804-698-4037 or <u>Benjamin.leach@deq.virginia.gov</u> if you have any questions about this letter.

Sincerely, Carne B. Robb

Jaime B. Robb, Manager Office of Stormwater Management

Benjamin Leach, DEQ-CO Jerome Brooks, Water Compliance Manager

Enclosure

Cc: